Report of the Public and Voluntary Sector Partnership
Thursday 29th March 2012 (5.00pm-6.52pm) at RCVS Office, Forest House, 16-20 Clements Road, Ilford

Present:

Council members

Cllrs Canal (Chairman) and Coomb
Voluntary sector members
Rita Chadha (Refugee and Migrant Forum for East London) (Vice-Chairperson)

John Garlick (Age Concern, Redbridge)

Jagdev Purewal (Redbridge Punjabi Centre)

Bushra Tahir (Awaaz)

John O’Neil

Public sector members

John O’Neil – NHS

Angela Borrows

Andrew Phillips (Redbridge Fire Brigade)

Officers
Tasnim Iqbal (Redbridge Council for Voluntary Service)

Shila Barber (LBR Corporate Partnerships)

Joseph Asante-Yeboah (LBR Constitutional Services)

1. Apologies
Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs Bhamra and Chan and from Michael Forbes and Dave Brewster (Redbridge Police Service), John Turkson (LBR Corporate Partnerships) and Arnold Zulu (Redbridge and Waltham Forest African Community Forum)

2. Minutes of the meeting held on 14th December 2011
It was agreed the minutes of the meeting held on 14th December 2011 be approved as a true and correct record.     

3. Raising the profile of the voluntary and community sector – The Bridge
Chris Kapnisis spoke about work done by The Bridge for the community.  He gave brief background to formation of the organisation in 2003.  The Bridge as a voluntary organisation started from the Bridge Church in Bridge ward.  Members of the organisation had felt they needed to come together to serve the community by supporting families and positive activities and promoting values and people’s social and emotional well being.  The group looked at ways of breaking down barriers.  C Kapnisis said he personally found volunteering and mentoring good and a real benefit.  The group was currently doing work on the Orchard Estate.
J O’Neill asked whether the work done by the group cut across generations.  C Kapnisis responded in the affirmative and said the work done by the group actually brought generations together.  B Tahir referred to domestic violence that was suffered particularly by Asian women and asked whether the group worked in communities across the borough.  She asked whether the group was aware of other such organisations and whether it would link up in a network with them.  The Chairman suggested that S Barber could help The Bridge link up with other organisations.
4. Training for transition
Sharon Gordon did a presentation on her organisation which specialised in gardening and training.  She gave the background to formation of the charity and said the purpose was mainly to give support to people with mental and physical disability.  The organisation had received funding from Area Committees and other bodies for which it was grateful.  S Gordon was equally grateful to RCVS for its support with funding and finding volunteers.  She gave to members copies of an annual report which outlined the work of the organisation. 

A member asked whether Ellingham supported the organisation.  The member felt that partnership working with an organisation like Ellingham would be beneficial. S Gordon responded that the organisation and Ellingham had collaborative working in the past.  Unfortunately, a transaction which both organisations had entered into was not completed and payment of money was still outstanding. The Chairman asked whether a mediating role could not be sought.  T Iqbal responded that there was no reason why RCVS could not take a mediating role.  S Barber added that the organisation could approach RCVS or even the national body, the National Council for Voluntary Organisation.  The Chairman thanked S Gordon for the presentation.    
5. Redbridge Compact 2011/14
S Barber gave an update on implementation of Redbridge Compact 2011/14. Discussion had taken place about how the document could be developed into an action plan over three years.  She said the document had been studied by Compact Voice, the national body that provided advice to local authorities. S Barber stated that the officer who studied it said it was easy to read and it was one of the best such documents he had seen.  He was pleased with it and wanted to do a case study on it.     
The officer who studied the document had given examples from Lewisham and Merton and said he wanted to see measurable and demonstrable targets that would guarantee its continuous development.  S Barber said officers had put implementation on hold until measurable targets were identified.

The Chairman asked what the measurable targets would be.  S Barber responded that they could be the extent to which word was spread about the different ways and how the Compact could be used. Another target could be identifying team leaders within groups or the number of press releases published. Resolution of disputes was one of the outstanding issues to be discussed.

The Vice-Chairperson asked whether any dispute had been raised since the Compact Group previously met.  S Barber replied that there had not been any.  J Garlic made a point that, during the revision stage, members of the Group were not forthcoming in giving comments beforehand.  However, when they met together, ideas starting flowing.  Therefore, it was important to consider what was the best process to follow.

The Vice-Chairperson said it had been observed that, if a group expressed concern on an issue under the code, it might jeopardize its chance if it subsequently submitted an application for funding.  Members generally felt that, in reality, that could happen.  Local authorities should have a mechanism to separate out the two processes.  The Chairman said groups needed an assurance that, even if they brought a grievance, their application would be determined on merit.  

S Barber responded that, when Partnerships opened their grant funding round, they asked service areas whether they were aware of organisations that had applied and whether they met their performance target.  The process of considering applications was fair and transparent.  If an organisation felt there was a breach, it could approach RCVS and could do so anonymously.                   

6. Corporate voluntary sector grants 2012/13
Cabinet considered a report on award of voluntary and community sector grants 2012/13 on 20th March 2012. The report was presented to the Partnership for members’ information.  
S Barber stated that the grants budget had been reduced as part of the Council’s savings in 2012/13.  As a result, there would be a small reduction in grants that would be given to organisations in that financial year.  The Chairman said service areas suffered a substantial cut in their budget and he congratulated Partnerships that the saving required from grants was only five per cent.
S Barber reported that forty-three applications had been received for the community fund.  Some of the organisations asked for only small funding.  The applications were being checked and a report presented to a panel of members presided over by the Cabinet Member for Adult Social Services and Health. A report would then be presented to Cabinet on 12th June 2012.
The Vice-Chairperson asked S Barber whether Partnerships responded to the consultation from the London Boroughs Grants Office.  S Barber responded in the affirmative.  The Vice-Chairperson asked her to share the response sent with the community groups.
7. Update on Big Society
The Vice-Chairperson informed the Partnership that the Big Society had not been able to meet and said the effort put in by voluntary organisations was disappointing.  S Barber responded that Partnerships had one member of staff leaving and another had been assimilated into another section.  Also meetings were cancelled due to staff sickness and annual leave.  Nonetheless, the voluntary sector could have met because the meetings were presided over by RCVS.  
Members generally felt that the Big Society had lost momentum.  One likely cause was that there was no legislative framework, but the Localism Act might fill the vacuum.  The Vice-Chairperson felt that the voluntary organisations still needed to meet.  She circulated a paper giving legislative and technical update on issues of relevance to the community and voluntary sector for March 2012.     

8. Partnerships clearing house
One member stated that her organisation put in a bid for a Council grant but regrettably did not get it.  S Barber responded that what Partnerships looked at were the criteria plus match funding.   

9. Any other business
(i) Work programme:  Members noted the work programme.  The Vice-Chairperson referred to the minutes of the previous meeting on 14th December 2011 in which Michael Forbes stated that the local police had received £60,000 from the Metropolitan Police Authority to be given to small groups.  She suggested that, as M Forbes had moved on, there was the need for the police to give the Partnership an update.  S Barber said she would follow it up.  

(ii) Voluntary Sector Representation in 2012/13: The Partnerships noted: That this was the final year in the 3 year term for voluntary sector representatives, election process underway.

(iii) Office accommodation:  T Iqbal said she had learnt that, as part of the Council’s resource review and restructure programme, the Partnerships Team would be moving to Ley Street House.  She asked whether this would be permanent.  She added that this might be more convenient for some groups but difficult for others.  S Barber responded that she understood Partnerships would move to Ley Street House for eighteen months and then move to Lynton House.  She felt that access to the Town Hall was convenient for many groups as it was central.  Parking would also be a problem if Partnerships moved away from the Town Hall.  She would try and get information from her Chief Officer.  The Chairman said he had not heard about this but would ask the Cabinet Member for Adult Social Services and Health.
Chairman 
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